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Accessibility Advisory Committee Minutes

March 28, 2018

CITY OF BELLEVILLE

ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF March 28th 2018 MEETING
A meeting of the Accessibility Advisory Committee was held on 
Wednesday, March 28th, 2018 
1:00 p.m. 
SMB Room 3rd floor City Hall
ATTENDANCE

Councillor Garnet Thompson, Chair

Mr. Dwain Hilts

Councillor Miller




Ms. Carol Goodall



 



Ms. Karen Kitchen
 
ABSENT
Councillor McCaw
Mr. Jeremy Davis

Ms. Deanna Dulmage
Ms. Jennifer McTavish

               

STAFF PRESENT

Ms. Sarah Collins, Accessibility Coordinator

Ms. Jennifer Stitt, Council Services Assistant/Recording Secretary
1. CALL TO ORDER

Councillor Thompson called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.
2.
ATTENDANCE
See Above.
3.    DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND GENERAL   THEREOF
There were no disclosures made at this meeting.
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of the Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting held on March 7th, 2018 had been circulated.
Moved by Councillor Miller
Seconded by Ms. Carol Goodall
THAT the Minutes of the Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting of March 7th 2018 be approved.
- CARRIED -
5.
CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence at today’s meeting. 
6.
DEPUTATION
          There were no deputations at today’s meeting.

7. 
 ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

7.1 FASET Review (Functional Accessibility Site Evaluation) 


Sarah went through the Functional Accessibility Site Evaluation or FASET as it will be referred to going forward in great detail with the committee.  Carol Goodall reminded committee that this tool is not a full evaluation according to the AODA, and is meant to be a guideline only.  Carol added that she had worded the document in “layman terms” so that everyone can easily interpret the instructions and questions and aim to keep scoring consistent.  Councillor Miller reiterated that this tool can be used as a guideline only, and that the BAAC has no authority to demand compliance.  The only compliance that the City and other Businesses must meet is those that the AODA require.   Carol suggested the FASET take on a name, or a title that makes it familiar to people, and the committee agreed to think of one.  Discussion took place among committee members about certain categories in the FASET.   Specifically having it include inclusive facilities (arenas).  Sarah talked about reasons why it is important to include these categories, as moving forward they could potentially be required.  Councillor Miller and Councillor Thompson cautioned that listing certain items on the checklist could set the City up for the public to scrutinize why the City itself has not executed such practices in the existing facilities and arenas and advised against it.   Sarah’s thought that it is best to go above the minimum AODA requirements, and to aim for ‘Industry best practices’.  Sarah reminded that the FASET does clearly stipulate that recommendations are not AODA requirements. Carol suggested the checklist has merit, but perhaps it could be taken out at this time, and then put back in when necessary.  It was discussed that the FASET have a legend that can have asterisks denote what are actual AODA requirements.

7.2 Service Animals

This was referred to the next meeting as time was limited.
7.3 General Accessibility Recommendations 

This was referred to the next meeting as time was limited.
 7.4 New/Other Business
Sarah shared a mockup of a new bus stop sign sent over by Paul Buck, Transit Manager.  Paul asked that the BAAC give their feedback about the proposed bus stop sign. The first route to get the new signs will be the one that includes a stop at Shorelines Casino.  Paul also asked that the BAAC choose what symbol for accessibility they preferred to use, the international symbol, or the new progressive one.  Committee decided the international symbol would be best.  Councillor Miller had some concerns with the sign for the Casino as it looked to be a Shorelines operated bus, not City operated.  Councillor Miller said he would touch base with Paul Buck himself to clarify that the sign should show Belleville Transit on it.  There were some additional concerns about the coloring of the sign, and it not meeting AODA standards.  Carol suggested that a light background with dark lettering would improve the signs visibility. Another suggestion was that the sign contain a picture of a bus, and not just the words.
8.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Accessibility Advisory Committee will be held on Wednesday, May 23, 2018 at 1pm in the Minor Sports Meeting Room 2nd floor at The Quinte Sports and Wellness Center.
9.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 2:40 pm. 
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